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Rationale 
Proposed Bylaw Amendments 

The Bylaws committee has undertaken a detailed review of the Bylaws, and recommends 
the following amendments: 

• First, in Article VII, Section 1, the Bylaws would be amended to add four (4) additional 
Directors at Large, for a total of nineteen (19) Directors at Large and two (2) Girl 
Directors At Large. This change is beneficial to GSNEO because expanding the Board 
will allow for the inclusion of board members with additional areas of expertise, access 
to potential funding sources and strategic partnerships, and will allow for a more diverse 
board overall. This change was also recommended because the Board Development 
Committee has found itself consistently having more qualified Board of Directors 
candidates in its candidate pipeline than open board positions available.

• Second, in Article V, Section 1, the Bylaws would be amended to explicitly allow for the 
Annual Meeting of the General Assembly to be conducted remotely. The Bylaws did not 
previously prohibit this practice, but it is in GSNEO's best interest to make remote 
meetings expressly allowable within the Bylaws.

• Finally, the Bylaws would be amended to make all pronouns throughout the Bylaws 
gender inclusive. This is consistent with Girl Scouts' core values of diversity and equity, 
and that Girl Scouts welcomes members from across the gender spectrum (except for 
cisgender boys).
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